
Barry Township Regular Meeting

May 16, 2023

The meeting opened at 7pm and the Pledge was recited. In attendance were Chairman Supervisor Lewis 
McFerran, Supervisor Keith Kappauf, Supervisor Ed Hattenberger, Treasurer Dick Prenovost, Clerk Sue 
Dutcher, Bobbi Butler, Kathy Horbacz, Paul Sprocic and Don Lindquist.

The Agenda was approved by a motion from Keith, 2nd by Ed. Motion carried.

The Minutes from the April 2023 meeting were read and accepted by a motion from Ed, 2nd by Keith. 
Motion carried.

The Treasure’s Report was given by Dick. There was $1.85 in receipts and $2,200.70 in disbursements for 
the last month. The current amount available in the General Fund is $35,008.07. The report was 
accepted by a motion from Keith and 2nd by Ed. Motion carried.

Under Old Business, the board members discussed Ed’s annexation proposal. There was a motion by 
Lewis, 2nd by Keith, to have Ed meet with the city and discuss the options. Motion carried.

Under New Business, there was a motion by Lewis and 2nd by Ed to pay the Township Line road 
agreement. Motion carried. 

Under Supervisor’s Minute, it was reported that the Annual Road Review was done on May 4th, and that 
the roads are in good shape other than trees leaning over Government Road.

There was a motion by Ed, 2nd by Lewis, to replace a 12” culvert with an 18” one on Taylor Birch Road. 
Motion carried. There was a motion by Lewis, 2nd by Keith, to put more gravel on Government Road and 
Lone Pine Road. Motion carried.

There was a motion to pay the bills as listed in the Treasurer’s Report made by Lewis, 2nd by Ed. Motion 
carried.

A motion to adjourn was made by Keith, 2nd by Ed. Motion carried. Next meeting June 20, 2023.

_____________________________________                    _______________________________________ 
Lewis McFerran, Chairman                                                      Sue Dutcher, Clerk


